Photo
For some students, Spring Break meant digging in the dirt – finding arrowheads and other archeological treasures.  Prof. Holly Heckmann, right, holds some of the relics found at the current dig near the Guadalupe River in Seguin.  Haley Fox and Mary Walls were two of the TLU students working on the project last week.

News

The dramatic media department will present “Melancholy Play” March 19 through March 22, staged as theater-in-the-round with the audience, always close to the action, seated on stage at TLU’s Jackson Auditorium.  The play hosts a double cast, with each cast performing three times.
 “Melancholy Play,” by Sarah Ruhl, a Blackburn Award-winning and Pulitzer Prize nominee, tells the story of Tilly, a girl whose melancholy is a magnetic and attractive force prompting every stranger she meets to fall in love with her. One day Tilly inexplicably becomes happy and wreaks havoc on the lives of her paramours. With this, a major character turns into an almond and the remaining characters are left to either accept this truth and work to bring their friend back to human form or join her. 

According to David Legore, associate professor of dramatic media, there are elements of magic and theatricality in the play, despite the realistic set of characters and relationships. 

Performances will be Thursday, March 19, at 7:30 p.m.; Friday, March 20, at 2:30 p.m. and 7:30 p.m.; Saturday, March 21, at 2:30 p.m. and 7:30 p.m.; and Sunday at 2:30 p.m.
Admission is free for the TLU community, $5 for non-TLU students and seniors and $10 for adults. 

Nellermoe Exhibit – TLU art professor John Nellermoe brings 50 years of work to his retirement exhibit that runs March 19-April 13.   “Celebrating Five Decades of Inspiration:  A John Nellermoe Retrospective” will be on exhibit in the Annetta Kraushaar Gallery located in the Schuech Fine Arts Center on the TLU campus.   

The exhibit will include over 35 pieces of Nellermoe’s work, including watercolors, oil paintings, collage, mixed media, monotype and pottery.  His paintings include some beginning with the 1960s and continue with work from each successive decade. The pottery dates to the 1970s and continues through the present. 

A graduate of Concordia College in Moorhead, Minn., Nellermoe earned his M.A. from Wisconsin State University.  He joined the faculty at TLU in 1979 and will retire at the end of this spring semester.  

Prof. Nellermoe’s tenure at TLU will be celebrated during the opening reception of his exhibit on March 19, 4:30-7 p.m. in the Annetta Kraushaar Gallery   
Professional activities

Dr. John Sieben and Dr. Reza Abbasian attended the 21st annual meeting of the International Conference of Technology in Collegiate Mathematics (ICTCM) in New Orleans, La., March 12-14.  They were co-presenters of a paper titled “Use of Technology in Undergraduate Research.”  The ICTCM is sponsored by the education publishing and solutions company Pearson, which brings together international mathematics professors and teachers to discuss college readiness and other hot-button collegiate mathematics issues.  Participants explored how technology can be used to improve college readiness, learned about the newest teaching tools, and discussed how best to integrate technology into the classroom.

